
UN agency and EXPO Dubai 2020 agree on
strengthening cooperation for Global
Goals

1 November 2017 – The United Nations Industrial Development Organization
(UNIDO) and EXPO Dubai 2020 signed Wednesday a Memorandum of Understanding on
strengthening joint cooperation, including hosting the World Entrepreneurs
Investment Forum (WEIF) 2020 in Dubai, United Arab Emirates.

“This partnership proves that the private sector can make significant
contributions toward inclusive and sustainable development,” said Miroslav
Lajčák, the President of the UN General Assembly, welcoming the signing in
Bahrain.

“I also welcome the parties’ intention to share knowledge around investment
and entrepreneurship for development to achieve the Sustainable Development
Goals (SDGs),” he added.

Mr. Lajčák arrived in the capital, Manama, Wednesday to attend the ongoing
WEIF 2017, organized by UNIDO in partnership with the Government of Bahrain.

In his remarks at the signing ceremony, Mr. Lajčák noted that the hosting of
the 2020 edition of WEIF in Dubai is further proof of the region’s interest
and commitment to encourage all stakeholders to work together with UNIDO to
strengthen the implementation of the SDGs through promotion of
entrepreneurship and innovation.

Miroslav Lajčák, the President of the General Assembly (left), congratulates
Manal AlBayat, Senior Vice President at EXPO Dubai 2020 (right) and Hiroshi
Kuniyoshi, Deputy Director General of UNIDO (centre) after the signing of the
memorandum of understanding. Photo: UN News/Vibhu Mishra

This year’s WEIF, as well as the one in 2015, have been held in Manama.

Prior to his arrival in Bahrain, the President of the General Assembly was in
Paris, France, where, among other engagements, he addressed the Leaders’
Forum of the 39th UN Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization
(UNESCO) General Conference, held under the theme of SDGs and the role of
UNESCO in the multilateral system, Tuesday.

“We need multilateralism – more than ever before […] If we want the next
generation to be born into a better world, we only have one option. And that
is strong multilateralism, with the UN System at its core,” Mr. Lajčák said
in his remarks at the occasion.

While in Paris, Mr. Lajčák also held meetings with senior officials from the
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European Union, Bosnia and Herzegovina and France, and discussed issues
including his priorities for the 72nd session of the General Assembly,
climate change, sustainable development, biodiversity and regional matters,
according to a news release from his Office.

UN News is in Manama, Bahrain, covering the Forum and its associated events.
Follow @UN_News_Centre and @UNNewsArabic for up to date news and highlights
from WEIF 2017.
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